POWELL COUNTY FISCAL COURT
REGULAR CALLED MEETING
Date: January 9%, 2024
Time: 6:00 p.m.
Location: Powell County Emergency Operations Center
33 Commerce Drive
Stanton, Kentucky 40380

AGENDA
(N Invocation
L. Pledge of Allegiance
1. Roll Call
V. Public Comments
V. Clerk’s Report (Meeting Minutes) of Last Meeting
VL. Bills Submitted for Payment
VI Approval Treasurer’s Financial Statement
VIII. Approval Treasurer’s Transfers/Amendments
IX. Old Business
X. Department Head Updates
XI. District Updates
XIL. New Business
Items to be discussed:
e Sherry Skidmore — Presenting Powell County Sheriff’s Budget
e Jackie Everman — Presenting Powell County Clerk’s Budget
e Creech Road
e Motion to approve Operating Budget for Fire Truck Grant
e Homestead
e Motion to approve 2023 Incentive Payment for Teddy Lacy
e Motion to approve Kevin Babcock as Powell County Applicant
Agent ,
e Motion to approve Deputy Jéiler Greg Drake to 2" Shift Sergeant
e Motion to approve the 2" Reading of Budget Amendment # 3
e Motion to approve Employee’s Titles and Wages
= Motion to approve Chelsey Seale as Part-time Animal Control
Officer
XIH. Motion to Adjourn

XIV. Next Meeting February 13*, 2024



Powell County Fiscal Court
Regular Called Meeting
January 9%, 2024
Time: 6:00 p.m.
Location: Powell County Emergency Operations Center
33 Commerce Drive
Stanton, Kentucky 40380

Present: County Judge Executive Eddie Barnes, Fiscal Court Clerk/Treasurer Connie Crabtree,
CSEPP/EMA Director Kevin Babcock, Magistrate Dennis Combs, Magistrate Chad Patton, Magistrate Mike
Lockard, Magistrate Brian McKinney, Magistrate J.L. Bowen, Ambulance Director Nathan Hall, Dispatch
Director Larry Hall, Assistant Dispatch Director Justin Rice, Solid Waste Coordinator Tim Snowden, Powell
County Patriot Brandon Farmer, County Clerk Jackie Everman, Sherry Skidmore, County Attorney Robert
King, and Chief Deputy Jailer Neal Hamiliton, Rob Williams, Paramedic Jessica Owsley, Assistant Tax

Administrator Kevin Noel and Mitchel Patrick.

County Judge Executive Eddie Barnes called the meeting to order.
Kevin Babcock offered the prayer.
County Judge Executive Eddie Barnes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The roll was called for the following members:
Judge Executive Eddie Barnes — Present

Magistrate J.L. Bowen — Present
Magistrate Dennis Combs — Present
Magistrate Brian McKinney — Present
Magistrate Mike Lockard — Present
Magistrate Chad Patton — Present

Sherry Skidmore Presenting the Powell County 2024 Sheriff's Form of Budget, Cumulative
Quarterly Report and Annual Settlement for Calendar Year 2024.

Sherry Skidmore was present for the meeting to present the Powell County Sheriff's form of Budget,
Cumulative Quarterly Report and Annual Settlement for Calendar Year 2024.

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Brian McKinney with all
members present voting in favor of approving the Powell County Sheriff’s form of Budget, Cumulative
Report and Annual Settlement for Calendar Year 2024.
Motion passes unanimously.

Sherry Skidmore Presenting the Annual Order Setting Maximum Amount for Deputies and
Assistants for 2024 Calendar Year 2024. KRS 64.530(3)

Pursuant to KRS 64.530(3). The Fiscal court shall fix annually the maximum amount including fringe
benefits, which the officer may expend for deputies and assistants.

A motion was made by Magistrate Chad Patton and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all members
present voting in favor of approving the Powell County Sheriff’s Annual Order Setting Maximum amount
including fringe benefits, which the officer may expend for deputies and assistants for calendar year
2024 in the total amount of $256,000.00.

/
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Motion passes unanimously.

Powell County Clerk Jackie Everman Presenting the Powell County Clerk’s Form of Budget,
Cumulative Quarterly Report and Annual Settlement for Calendar Year 2024.

Powell County Clerk Jackie Everman was present for the meeting to present the Powell County Clerk’s
form of Budget Cumulative Quarterly Report and Annual Settlement for Calendar Year 2024.

A motion was made by Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs with all
members present voting in favor of approving the Powell County Clerk’s form of Budget, Cumulative
Report and Annual Settlement for Calendar Year 2024.

Motion passes unanimously.

Powell County Clerk Jackie Everman Presenting the Annual Order Setting Maximum Amount
for Deputies and Assistants for Calendar Year 2024: KRS 64.530(3)

Pursuant to KRS 64.530(3). The Fiscal Court shall fix annually the maximum amount including fringe
benefits, which the officer may expend for deputies and assistants.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Brian McKinney with all
members present voting in favor of approving the Powell County Clerk’s Annual Order Setting Maximum
Amount for deputies and assistants for calendar year 2024 in the total amount of $320,000.00.

Motion passes unanimously.
Public Comments:

Jessica Ousle, NRP — Approval to attend a Critical Care Paramedic Course.

Paramedic Jessica Ousley with Powell County Emergency Services was present for the meeting to ask
members of the court for their approval to attend a Critical Care Paramedic Program Course at Bluegrass
Community & Technical College.

The dates for this course are February 2, 2024, through May 25t 2024. The total amount of the course
is $1,335.68. Jessica asks that the court just approve payment for the class. She would be responsible
for any other expenses.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members
present voting in favor of approving this request for Jessica Ousley to attend the 16-week Critical Care

Paramedic Program Course in the total amount of $1,335.68 contingent that she signs the two-year
contract with the county. If she quits before the two-year contract ends, she will be responsible for all

expenses.
Ve
Motion passed unanimously. ;

s

Brandon Farmer with Powell Patriot Newspaper: /
Brandon Farmer made members of the court to let members aware that as of January 23, 2024, they

will start charging .25 cent for each paper. By making this move the paper will officially be considered a
news publication not an advertiser. This means that they will meet the qualifications to be adopted by
the county. Their plan is to open an office and make a couple of community partners which will help
them in getting things set up. Brandon thanked the Fiscal Court for the Christmas Ad’s.

Judge Barnes asked County Attorney Robert King if we would have to wait until they came out officially

before the court to approve them to use as our county paper.
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Robert said he would advise us to wait untit they do meet the requirements before adopting as the
county newspaper. Brandon told members that he would bring this topic up again during the February
meeting.

Members of the court thanked Brandon for giving them the update regarding the paper.

Meeting Minutes for the December 12th 2023, meeting.

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all
members present voting in favor of approving the meeting minutes of the December 12", 2023, regular
meeting.

Motion passes unanimously.

Bills Submitted for Payment:
Judge Barnes told members of the court there are two checks we are holding out on paying until the

charges are discussed with Southern Health Partners.

A motion was made by Magistrate Brian McKinney and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all
members present voting in favor of approving all bills submitted for payment. Members of the court also
approve to pay Southern Health Partners contingent these charges are correct.

Motion passes unanimously.
Deputy Jailer Neal Hamilton said someone from Southern Health Partners could meet with them in the

morning at 10:00 am weather permitting concerning these charges. Judge Barnes said that he would be
available for this meeting.

Treasurer’s Transfers: Cash, Budget and Interfund Transfers:

The Treasurer presented the transfers for court approval. Transfer to include interfund transfers, cash
transfers and budget transfers.

A motion was made by Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all
members present voting in favor of approving all transfers to include interfund, budget and cash

transfers.
Motion passed unanimously.

Financials: Financial Statement and Cash Statement:
The Treasurer presented the financials for court approval. Financials to include 12/1/23 -12/31/23

Financial Statement and Cash fund statements.
A motion was made by Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs to approve

all financial statements to include 12/1/23 — 12/31/23 financial statement and cash balance statement.

Motion passed unanimously.

s

Old Business:

Hearing on Creech Road: Kenneth and Clara Smith are requesting to change the name of

Creech Road to Beech Hood Road.
Judge Barnes let property owners speak at the meeting stating whether they are for or against changing

the road name.
Kenneth Smith approached members of the court first.



Kenneth told members of the court since it was Creech Road there has been talk about a cemetery being
there. He said there is no cemetery on this road. They cannot find any records about the road being
turned over to the county. Kenneth told members that Glen Creech has run off people that lease’s his
farm, he digs ditches, mows right of way. They are not allowed to pack hay across the road. Judge
Barnes asked him why he wanted to change the road name. Kenneth said he would like to see it turned
back over. Everything would stay the same, the only thing different would be the name change.

Glen Creech approached members of the court. Glen said the road name has been this way for years
and he does not know why they want to change it. The road was there before his time and changing the
name would not benefit anything. Glen had some paperwork members of the court looked over.
Kenneth told Glen after his wife passed away that he needed to get a name on the road. Glen said there
have been three signs on the county road. His wife would still be alive if the sign was still up. The
ambulance could not find his home. Judge Barnes said it was listed as a county road on the Kentucky
Transportation map so there had to be some type of paperwork from the county before they would have

entered it on the map.
Steve Ginter approached members of the court.
Steve told members of the court if it’s not broken don’t fix it. He sees no reason to change the road

name. In his opinion it’s someone wanting to be spiteful. Steve said he votes no to the change.
Magistrate Chad Patton said he can be civil in discussing this matter. Judge Barnes said we are going to
have a civil meeting and if someone gets out of order, he will guarantee they will go to jail.

Someone in Glen’s family said these concerns three parties. Ginter’s, Hoods and Creech’s. They all have
history and no respect to the Hood’s, but the Ginter’s and the Creech’s should have some say so on the
decision and neither of these parties sees a reason for change.

Dispatch Director Larry Hall said they had gone through the list of roads and compared them to the CAD
which is built into the mapping system. This was sent up to Bluegrass Area Development. At this point
they look at it to see what parts of the road the county maintains. Whenever the decision is made, Larry
is going to give each resident a copy of the county’s mapping ordinance.

Judge Barnes told members of the court that Glen and Clara are his cousins, but he respects the rule of
the court that the road name stays as Creech Road. He has not heard of any justification this evening as
far as why it should be changed . This is a county road not a private road. People use this road as a
county passageway. Nobody has the right to say anything as far as who goes up and down the road. If
someone blocks or damages the road for any reason, there could be criminal charges filed. Judge Barnes
said he would rather not have had to get involved in this, but it is his decision, and he votes the road
name stays as Creech Road. County Attorney Robert King told the Clerk to note that all parties were
summoned. Judge Barnes served each person. He had them sigri to show they had received the

summons.
Judge Executive Eddie Barnes — Road Name stays at Creech Road. There will be No change.

Magistrate Chad Patton — majority of the court.

Magistrate Dennis Combs — majority of the court.

Magistrate Mike Lockard — Sees no reason for the name change.
Magistrate J.L. Bowen - Sees no reason for the name change.

Magistrate Brian McKinney — majority of the court.
Clerk noted: There will be NO change. The road’s name will remain Creech Road.



Eric Williams asked members of the court about some KRS statues that state for it to be a county road it
must be surveyed and deeds available. Judge Barnes told him the discussion this evening was a petition

on changing the road name, nothing else.

Operating Budget for FY23 CDS Fire Truck Grant:
A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all
members present voting in favor of approving the Operating Budget for the FY23 CDS Fire Truck Grant.

Motion passed unanimously.

Homestead Subdivision:
No discussion at this meeting.

2023 Incentive Payment Approval for Teddy Lacy:
Letter received for the Department for Local Government for Teddy Lacy 2023 Incentive Hours.

Records show that Teddy Lacy completed 1 unit and is due 1 incentive payment of $1,245.81 for a total
of $1,245.81.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs with all
members present voting in favor of approving payment to Teddy Lacy for his 2023 incentive hours in the

total amount of $1,245.81.
Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution: Designation of Applicant Agent: CSEPP/EMA Kevin Babcock

Be it resolved by Powell County Fiscal Court of Powell County that Kevin Babcock EM Director is hereby
authorized to execute and on behalf of Powell County Fiscal Court for the purpose of obtaining certain
Federal financial assistance under the Disaster Relief Act or otherwise available from the President’s
Disaster Relief Fund.

Kevin told members of the court with any EMPG and CSEPP federal funded grants he would notify the
Judge Executive prior to any signatures he made and would also notify Fiscal Court at the next meeting
on what was going on.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with all
members present voting in favor of approving Kevin Babcock as the-Designation of Applicant Agent for
powell County to sign all paperwork concerning CSEPP and EMPG Grants.

Motion passed unanimously. y

’

Deputy Jailer Greg Drake to 2™ Shift Sergeant:
Chief Deputy Neal Hamilton said he did not understand why this must be approved because at last

month’s meeting members of the court voted to approve job descriptions. Judge Barnes said he felt it
would be good to let members of the court know if any changes were made. Neal said he would notify

them of the changes.
Members of the court did agree with what Neal said about members of the court approving the Job

Descriptions, therefore No Action was taken.
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2" Reading of Budget Amendment #3:
Budget Amendment # 00000003 in the total amount of $813,998.00 increasing the General and Roads

Funds.
A motion as made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members
present voting in favor of approving the 2" Reading of Budget Amendment # 00000003 in the total

amount of $813,998.00.
Motion passed unanimously.

Approval of Titles and Wages for employees of Powell County Fiscal Court for 2024/2025.
A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Brian McKinney with all
members present voting in favor of approving Titles and Wages for all employees for 2024/2025.

Motion passed unanimously.

Chelsey Seale as Part-Time Animal Control Officer:
Chelsey Seale was present for the meeting to ask members of the court to approve hiring her as a part-

time Animal Control Officer. Chelsey told members that she loved animals and would love this position.
Judge Barnes said he had discussed with Chelsey about taking inmates out. Before this was allowed, she
would be required to take training to do so.

Neal said there is no law saying she cannot take out inmates, but he would feel comfortable sending one
of the jail employees to assist her when she does just as a safety precaution.

Magistrate Mike Lockard asks if she could take out a female officer. Neal said they would have to be a
level one state inmate and pass a certain criterion.

Judge Barnes said the main thing would be the inmates cleaning the dog pound. Neal said in this case
someone could take the inmates to the dog pound and drop them off. There would be two female
employees there to supervise them once they are dropped off.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with all
members present voting in favor of approving the hire of Chelsey Seale as a Part-time Animal Control

Officer at $12.00 per hour working around 16 hours per week.

Department Head Updates:

Solid Waste Coordinator Tim Snowden:
Tim gave each member of the court a report showing totals for the transfer station for the year 2023.

He also told members of the court that the company we are purchasing Kirby’s from wants to charge us a
tax for the Logo stamp they will be putting on the Kirby’s. He said h/e is trying to get them to remove the
charge.

A motion by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present
voting in favor of approving the $42.00 charge for the Logo stamp they will be putting on the Kirby’s.
Motion passed unanimously.

Tim also made members of the court aware that he had given Judge Barnes an application. This person
would replace Troy Catron. There are a couple of employees that cannot work many hours a week due
to family health issues, so they do need another part-time person to help. Magistrate Mike Lockard ask
if Greg Adams would be returning to work. Tim said he plans on coming back sometime in June. Tim

plans on putting Roger Hollon to clean the roadways.
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Lunches for Inmates:
Judge Barnes asked members of the court how they felt about purchasing lunches a couple times a week

for the inmates that are working at the landfill and animal shelter. Magistrate Mike Lockard asked if the
County Attorney would be alright with this. Judge Barnes told members of the court that he had talked
to Mike at the State Auditor’s Office about purchasing lunches for inmates. He told Judge Barnes that
we could do this because it was part of our responsibility to do so. Judge Barnes said he had discussed
with Tim about purchasing their lunches a couple times a week costing around $5,000.00 to $5,500.00 a
year. The County Treasurer asked if they would be purchasing the lunches at places that do charge
accounts. Judge Barnes told her that they would.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs with all
members present voting in favor of approving to purchase lunches for the inmates that come out to

work.
Motion passed unanimously.

Assistant Tax Administrator Kevin Noel:

Kevin made members of the court aware that we had collected $43,275.00 in business licenses to date.
He is still going through the occupational and net profit records to see who has not paid.

Kevin also said that the Ordinance needs to be updated.

Ambulance Director Nathan Hall:
(approves payment for ambulance license)

Nathan made members of the court aware of the inspection for the they will be having next month on
their ambulances. Nathan asks for approval to send payment in the amount of $750.00 for their licenses.
A motion was made by Magistrate Brian McKinney and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs with all
members present voting in favor of approving payment in the amount of $750.00 for license. The Visa

County credit card will be used for this license.
Moation passed unanimously.

Nathan let members of the court know they had received their Mercedes back but is still not running.
He said Nathan Foster said he could fix it, but the cost would be around $5,000.00. Court members all

agreed against fixing the ambulance. It’s not worth putting money into it. Nathan will take the radios

out of it. y

Nathan made members aware of the visit they had received from Osha. He thinks a former employee
called with complaints. He was told they needed to fill out a 300 A form which Nathan was not aware of,
nor did he have this form. No one was aware that we needed to fill out this form.

Judge Barnes contacted KACO and they are going to help us fill out the form. Annually they send a list of
workplace injuries and the number of days that were taken off for the injury. Each department should
have their own 300 A form. Not having this form could result in a fine in the amount of $7,000.00 if we
are cited. Steve Morrison said that he would come and do training and bring the needed forms to fill out
for the EMS for now. Hopefully by doing this now they will give a warning so that we can fill out the

needed form for other departments.
(approval for Chad Charles to attend the Critical Care Paramedic Course)



Nathan asks for court approval for Paramedic Chad Charles to attend the Critical Care Paramedic course
that Jessica Ousley got approved to attend. The dates for this course are February 2, 2024, through May
25% 2024. The total amount of the course will be $1,335.68. He will be responsible for any other
expenses.

A motion was made by Magistrate Brian McKinney and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all
members present voting in favor of approving this request for Paramedic Chad Charles to attend the 16-
week Critical Care Paramedic Program Course in the total amount of $1,335.68 contingent that he signs
the two- year contract with the county. If he quits before the two- year contract ends he will be

responsible for all expenses.
Motion passed unanimously.

Nathan made members of the court aware there were no findings in the complaints that were filed.
The person that called in with complaints said there were mice dropping, trip hazardous and mold.
There was an asbestos check on the ambulance building. There was a small trace on the floor tiles.
Nathan said they will be sending a final report but hopefully this finding will be the one. The plans to

start renovating will be sometime in February.

Magistrate Brian McKinney gave an update regarding the animal shelter.
Floors are now complete which meets state requirements, new gates have been ordered,
A new sign will be outside of the building, new vinyl labels for the truck and new signs will be throughout

the building.

Mapping Officer Justin Rice:
Justin made members of the court aware he was still correcting addresses . He would like to purchase

the GIS software and get training in the software. It has been two months since he has heard from
Bluegrass Area Development.

Dispatch Director Larry Hall:
Larry made members of the court aware the last two full time hires are scheduled for the academy in

March. All others are academy trained at this time. They are waiting for the new phone system and the
new CAD system to be upgraded.

Larry emphasized the importance of increasing the payrate so the)l eould remain competitive and keep :
the staff they currently have. Larry recommended increasing the starting rate to $13.00 per hour with an
increase to $14.00 per hour upon completion of training and after 6 months of being full-time they
would get an additional .50 cent. If someone is academy trained their starting rate would be $14.00 per
hour. Larry is asking that the ones that have been hired lately be brought up to $13.00 versus the $12.50
per hour and the two supervisors be increased $1.00 per hour. He is asking that Justin get an increase
also. Larry has saved on overtime compared to previous years. Judge Barnes said December 2022 of
last year part-time people were working 80 hours a pay period with an additional 80-hour overtime.
There has been a savings of over $40,000.00 in just overtime.

With CSEPP closing out soon funding will be gone. The county will be forced to find money from other
areas of the budget. Judge Barnes plans to ask for help from Clay City and Stanton to assist with funding

for those involved in emergency response.
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Magistrate Brian McKinney asks if there were any programs that could replace CSEPP. CSEPP/EMA
Director told him there were none. CSEPP is only going to provide transition assistant for employees.
There is no talk of assistant for governments.

This past year we have played a lot of catch up. We had to purchase new things such as a truck for the
road department, replace the radio system and raised the hourly rate to where it should be.

Judge Barnes said in the past it was like living from day to day. You must have a short-term interest,
middle term interest, 5-year term interest and so on. We need an outlook to where we will be in 10
years.

Magistrate Brian McKinney asked Larry what he thought about starting the employees out at $13.00 per
hour and doing away with the .50 cent increase after 6 months. Larry told him the .50 cent increase is in
the county’s policy and procedure manual. Brian said that other departments are at $13.00, and he

would hate to see one department get ahead of the rest.

Chief Police Rob Williams suggested tourism monies to help. Money is spent on first responders and the
dispatch department on people coming into the county. Judge Barnes said we have over a million
people that come through the county and stay here that use our resources. Judge Barnes contacted the
Governor’s office about using tourism funds. He was told we could not because of the legislation.

Judge Barnes said we needed to look at putting a surcharge on the water bills. We as a government

cannot cut services because this will put our people at risk.
Judge Barnes asked members of the court what their decision was on Larry’s request concerning pay

increases.

Larry explained again what he would like members of the court to approve. He would like to increase
Trish and Kimber's rate of pay by $1.00 per hour. Justin is salary but he would like his pay increased by
50 cent to $1.00. Magistrate Brian McKinney said he would agree to the $13.00 per hour but would like
to wait until we discuss the new budget to see where we are financially. Judge Barnes told the
department heads they needed to think about what they wanted to put in the budget so that we didn’t
have to discuss raises during the year.

After discussion a motion was made Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton
with all members present voting in favor to provide a 50 cent raise to both dispatch supervisor positions

arting pay of any new hire to $13.00 per hour with an increase to $14.00 per hour

and increasing the st
n Rice’s dispatch

after the academy training. This motion also approves an .50 cent increase to Justi

/

position salary. ,
Motion passed unanimously.

Judge Barnes presented a request for Road Supervisor Patrick McCo/y:

( Approval of purchasing a new Snow Dogg Snowplow, Mounting Kit)
Road Supervisor Patrick McCoy was unable to attend the meeting due to him working on county roads.
He asks that Judge Barnes present a quote from Dukes A&W Enterprises LLC for a new snowplow.
A motion was made by Magistrate Brian McKinney and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all
members present voting in favor of approving the quote from Dukes A&W Enterprises LLC for a new

snowplow and mounting kit in the total amount of $7,775.05.
Motion passed unanimously.



Judge Barnes presented a request for Road Supervisor Patrick McCoy:

(Approval for 14 half Rock Baskets and 1 roll of tie wire)
Road Supervisor Patrick McCoy asks that Judge Barnes present an invoice from Richard Bishop for 14 half
rock baskets and 1 roll of tie wire.
A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs with all
members present voting in favor of approving this purchase for 14 half rock baskets and 1 roll of tie wire
from Richard Bishop in the total amount of $900.00.
Motion passes unanimously.

District Updates:
CSEPP/EMA Director Kevin Babcock —Made members of the court aware they had scheduled a

conference call concerning slick roads.
Magistrate Mike Lockard — The ongoing issue with the beavers causing damage on Derickson Lane had

been resolved.

Magistrate Dennis Combs — No discussion.
Magistrate Brian McKinney — No discussion.
Magistrate J.L. Bowen - No discussion.

Magistrate Chad Patton - No discussion.
Judge Barnes — Going to give a yearly update at the next meeting on things that we have done this past

year. He also made members of the court aware that a Dodge 2500 truck has been purchased for the
Road Department.

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with

all members present voting in favor of adjourning. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Motion passed unanimously.

Next Regular Called Meeting February 13, 2024.
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